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EXHIBIT B 
 
ISSUE STATEMENT: PUBLIC HEARING AND RECOMMENDATION TO THE CITY COUNCIL 

CONCERNING A PRELIMINARY PLAT FOR APPROXIMATELY 17.37 ACRES 
OF PROPERTY LOCATED ALONG THE 700 BLOCK OF SOUTH ELEGANT 
DRIVE. 

 
DATE: MARCH 6, 2023 
 
SUBMITTED BY: CRM BUILT, LLC 
 
PRESENTED BY: PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT 
 
 
Background 
 
The property owner of approximately 17.37 acres of undeveloped property located in the 700 block of 
South Elegant Drive has proposed a new subdivision called Willow Brook. The subject property was 
annexed into the Nixa City Limits in 2005 and zoned for single-family residential. The Willow Brook 
subdivision was rezoned in January 2023 to an R-4 two-family residential subdivision. Shaffer & Hines 
has submitted a preliminary plat for Willow Brook, on behalf of the property owners, illustrating the 
proposed arrangement of the lots and the public infrastructure required to serve them. The subdivision 
will consist of patio homes that have a property line down the middle of the structure which will allow 
each side of the structure to be bought and sold individually. 
 
Preliminary plats are a means to provide subdivision developers with an initial approval concerning 
compliance of planned arrangement with the City’s zoning, subdivision, and other pertinent regulations 
prior to engaging the more expensive actions of detailed engineering and construction. 
 

Analysis 
 
The Willow Brook subdivision proposes to create 47 buildable two-family residential lots that are all 
planned to be served by public streets, municipal water, municipal sanitary sewer, and municipal electric 
services. The lots are split into an A and B lot which will provide for 47 residential structures to be built 
with two dwelling units per structure for a total of 94 dwelling units. Additionally, the subdivision will 
create 2 common area lots that will be dedicated and maintained by a homeowner’s association. At the 
time of development, a traffic impact study must be submitted to determine if any off-site 
transportation improvements will need to be made at the access point onto South Elegant Drive.  
 
Recommendation 
 
Staff has reviewed the preliminary plat and has determined the document to be in conformance with 
the applicable regulations of the Nixa City Code concerning major subdivisions within the R-4 zoning 
districts. 
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